CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER MEETING – 21ST AUGUST, 2000.

PRESENT: Councillors Antrobus and J.Murphy


        K.Clare,  K. Horton and J. Spink

Councillors Connor, Hinds and Merry were also present for  item 5

1.
Amendment to note 5 of 14th August GRM System should read CRM System

2.      Webmaster update – Ken Horton to pursue with Ian Andrew

3.

Education and Leisure move to St. James House has been put on hold for the


time being

4.      Asset Task Group report to be circulated to all Members of the Council for             

information – check with Councillor Hinds if he wants the report to go to Council 

· John Spink indicated that with some of the proposed sales there may be the possibility of having to pay back grant monies that had previously been received in connection with the land – this was currently being investigated, ultimately the decision rests with GONW

· The decision on the PFI bids for two special schools is due this month (each site is worth in excess of £1M)

5.      Corporate Services 1999/2000 revenue outturn – indicating an underspend of      

£587K – John Spink commented on where the underspends had occurred

· Keith Clare referred to the report which was to be presented to Cabinet on 22nd August on the Community Strategy and in particular recommendation 20 which appeared to imply that clerical and administrative support for community committee members would be provided by Committee Services. He stated that if were the case then there would be significant resource implications for the Section not just in manpower terms but also in additional postage, stationery etc. He further commented that the Committee Services budget was already paying for the hire of rooms, refreshments, security and hire of transport for community committee meetings which he felt should really be born by the appropriate community committee. Councillor Antrobus was supportive of the problems and Councillor Merry agreed to amend this section of the report at Cabinet so further discussion could be held between the Director of Corporate Services, the Head of Law and Administration and Community and Social Services 

· Councillor Connor reported that both Salford CVS and Crossroads who were either already located in Eccles Town Hall or were due to move in in the near future had received proposed rent increases for the new accommodation which were far in excess of what they had previously paid and they could not afford the increase. AGREED that Community and Social Services provide additional grant aid to the two abovementioned groups  and that John Spink investigate the matter

· Submitted details of alternative savings amounting to £450k which had been received as a result of business rate refunds

· Submitted a report on IT Training and Development Strategy for Elected Members.

· Keith Clare reported on the current situation with regard to the development of the SOLAR System and the proposed roll out to Scrutiny Committees. AGREED that Keith Clare write to all Members of the Council informing them when the respective Scrutiny Committees will go on the SOLAR System

· Elaine Watts, Chris Ravenscroft and Adrian Beddows to receive training on the SOLAR System

· E-mail Security – Ken Horton reported that over 100 e-mails were being held in quarantine because of the inclusion of  swear words, dirty words, racist comments etc. He indicated that he was to have a meeting with officers from other sections / directorates on this matter 

· AGREED that consideration be given to allowing adverts on the website as a source of additional income

· AGREED  that the practice of sending e-mails to all users should cease and that these should only be sent in cases of emergency

· Office Equipment – submitted details of office equipment which was to be purchased for the rooms to be occupied by Councillors Boyd and Mrs. Garrido

· AGREED that the applications for VER be approved subject in the case of tha application from Housing Services to the cost being met from the HRA

· ORACLE –Ken Horton reported on the meeting he had held with ORACLE. Require more information on what we are getting for the £337K per annum

· National Land and Property Gazetteer – Ken Horton to discuss with Alan Eastwood the offer to do work for the Council at a cost of £4750 . Councillor Antrobus to make final decision

· Budget timescale – draft report to Lead Member meeting on 4th September, to Cabinet on 12th September and Council on 20th September. To appear as a separate item on the Council agenda

· John Spink to produce a report for a future meeting on the joint scheme with the Benefits Agency

